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Quantock Orienteers
Minutes for QO Committee Meeting

19.15 Monday 23rd January 2023  67 Staplegrove Road, Taunton
	1 
	Start (1915)
1.1 In attendance – Bill Vigar, Roger Craddock, Judy Craddock, Andrew Hopkins, Peter Shirvington (until 21:30) Steve Robertson, Karen Lewis and Phil Sorrell (from 20:00) Apologies from Alasdair Shaw and Ollie Rant. Andrew Hopkins in the Chair.
1.2        Minutes from previous meeting approved.
	

	2 
	Matters Arising (1920)
2.1 Matters arising from previous meeting:
· Details of racesignup available at JOG registration – all addressed
· Missing competitor procedure added to RA – print and attach a copy.
· DBS enhanced certificate. Judy has completed a DBS check – cost £12.50 through BOF.  Phil has a DBS check for shadowing 2 children of similar ages at same time.  Phil has a DBS check for running events in schools.  Risk Assessment after completion of event needs uploading to a shared cloud based drive.  Alasdair – are we able to use existing one drive?
	

	3 
	Events and Activities (1930)

3.1
Past events:

- Croydon Hill – need to address the issues that arose (email from RS attached).  Event needs to have an independent person to be the controller.  More controllers needed – message from SWOA will be request/encouragement for more controllers, if sufficient response then SWOA will coordinate setting up of course.
- JOGs – Last season 46 on Hare, 67 on Squirrel, 38 on Badger and 52 on Fox.  More adults using to keep their hand in.  Ash Priors cancelled as a result of bad weather.
- Christmas Novelty – all went well / enjoyable event.
- Street series – Hankridge, Bishops Lydeard and Bishops Hull.  Map issue at Bishops Lydeard and very wet Bishops Hull – otherwise all going well.
3.2
Plans for future events: 

- JOGs – see fixtures list.  JOG league/ Junior Development Program and increase in fees to be agreed?  It was decided that an official league would add issues and could cause conflict (parents assisting etc) and we would leave as is at present.  6 events on FE sites would be fees of £700 per year.
- Urban 28th January – all helpers in place.  97 entries at present.  Saturday evening event (Hankridge re-opened) will be unsupervised.
- Quantock North 29th January – collection of borrowed equipment etc.  Steve has not got the equipment from Devon as yet and will finalise maps etc. on site of the SI box numbers.  Map numbers agreed – final entry numbers plus 10% or 5 whichever greater.
- Street Series – Monkton Heathfield been offered as an event.  How about the old part of Weston-Super-Mare?
- other QOFLs – the addition of a brown league.  We discussed the set up of a brown league at length.  It was agreed to add, where the area is appropriate.  Competitors would enter brown where available and do a blue where it is not – but these competitors will be in the brown league.  Need to find a way in racesignup to identify.  It was decided that we might improve our numbers and date options if we made all our QOFLs regional.  This would mean the addition of a toilet, the area would need to be appropriate and the map up to date as well as appointing an external

controller. .

	Roger / Judy

	3
	- BSOC 23rd November 2023 – not able to get assistance from Devon so it was decided not to pursue this proposal.
- CSC 12th March – we need an email to go out (entries have to be in early February) Pete to send email to Alasdair.  Alasdair – can you please get this email out to all members.  If we have the numbers, Karen will look at organising bus transport.

- JK relays – will look at when entries in and we know numbers etc.

- CATI – see waiting on the quote for signs in order to be able to get funding and then to set up event.  Andrew to chase FE.
- Clubs Championships – 2nd September Mark Stodgell, Planner, Young Wood plus Orchard Portman. Need to find a member willing to organise.  Karen willing to be social secretary and organise this event if we can find a new team leader to replace her.

	

	4 
	Places (2115) 

4.1 Mapping & Mapping sub-Committee.  Bill’s course on the 27th November – see attached report.  Planners course by Steve – 2 hours on Thursday evening 27th April, 18th May and 8th June at Staplegrove Village hall – 6 to 10 students max.
4.2 Permissions – an update was provided with no major concerns noted

with requests up to April. The google form is updated as permissions are received.

4.3 FE meeting – Awaiting a new date, Andrew to chase.

4.4 Offer from outdoor classroom – Jenner – not of interest
	Bill
Andrew
Phil

	5 
	Marketing and Communications (2130)
5.1 Website development – website will suffice at present.  Phil needs more write ups from members.  Can we find out who has access to the website to make changes.  Organiser / planner can message Phil and he will make any necessary changes asap.  Need a way of ensuring that cancellations (including JOG activities) are put out there.
            5.2 Advertising of Events – acting chair (Andrew Hopkins) to discuss with
                  Alasdair.  Racesignup now totally in the hands of Claire Bennett and 

                  being done very well.
5.3 Chatsite. / email campaigns / social media – can we do an email newsletter – similar to Devon / BOK.

	Phil

	6 
	People (2155)
6.1 Membership – See membership report from Judy attached.  
6.2 Volunteer Report.  List of controllers on BOF list – Steve and Richard Sainsbury, Rosie, Andy and Jeff.  Can we update the Risk Assessment following the first aid requirements by FE – trips and falls section needs reference to first aid action / kit.
6.3 Club Captain – CSC 10th March – need numbers soon – can we get an email out to seek commitment from members.  JK over Easter 2023 in the Lake District – relays – we will need to see when entries are in and the members that have entered.
            6.4 Juniors – Coaching / CATI – next summer.
            6.5 Team leaders / has a separate SI Team been set up?.Karen to write to 
                  Andy about the setting up of an SI Team.

	Judy
Pete
Phil



	7 
	Equipment (2210)
7.1 Equipment.  New signs.  Committee have given permission for Judy to have new signs made.
7.2 Trophies – Still looking at options. 7 QOFLs – has to suit juniors and adults.  Slate coaster / beanie / glass.  Karen will get more info. ready for next meeting.
7.3 New SI App for Phil to help with maze.
	

	8 
	Money (2220)

8.1
Finance report.  See financial report produced by Steve. 


	Steve

	9 
	Any other business (2225)
            9.1 Doodle poll for next meeting – three weeks mid March ish.  

It was proposed at the next meeting that there be a focussed

discussion on our plans for events in 2024 onwards taking account of

limited resources of members to help put events on but the need to

maintain our income levels. Andrew to discuss with Alasdair how this

will be arranged.
	Karen
Andrew


Meeting closed 2225.
Bill’s report – Surveying Course 27th November
The course took place as advertised at Lydeard Hill on th2 27th Nov.  Several of those who showed an initial interest were, for various reasons, unable to attend. Those attending were Brian Pearson, Jim Nicholls and Andy Rimes. The aim was not to revise the map but to look at the various differences between the map and the current state of the area. Correcting an orienteering map, like orienteering itself, seems a simple concept, the devil is in the detail. We had a general exchange of ideas about how nearly a map for a local club event should conform to IOF standards. Their runnability, for example, is based on what fit M/W21 experts can traverse.

One of the main problems is how to record the changes found. In general the person doing the survey is not the one who holds the master of the map. As most people have access to a computer, and could download Purple Pen planning software, it was felt the using this by putting control circles on positions where change was suggested, together with a text file explaining what each number meant would be appropriate.

Croydon Hill QOFL.

Comments from Richard – Organiser
Miffy and Simon were planners and spent a huge amount of time on map updates. They must have done a good job as I did not hear of any problems with the map.  However as the map "owner" (Andy) was not involved in the process he was very concerned about how these updates were being added to the base map. Hopefully the updating efforts have been saved for the future but I don't know. For future events it would be better for the map owner to be involved more closely.  I don't think Miffy & Simon were aware that our mappers would provide finishing touches to the map. The maps as produced by them were not the versions eventually printed. Although all turned out fine this led to a lot of last-minute angst! Again this could have been avoided if we had been a closer team.

When I took on the organiser role I was told that Miffy and Simon were planner and controller respectively. But when I made contact with them it became clear they were acting as joint planners and neither had controller experience. So the event had no controller. We did not technically require one, and I am not aware of any problem arising, but having a controller would have helped with the above mapping issues, would have left our planners less isolated, and would generally reduce risks of the event going wrong.

I did the usual appeal for helpers but didn't get many offers! We made do with 10 helpers - generally the usual suspects. Perhaps we ask club members to help too often.  When it snowed the day before I suddenly realised I had no idea how I would get a cancellation message announced. We didn't cancel, so it was not a problem, but with hindsight I needed to have contact with whoever does our racesignup and have the ability to send out an urgent message to entrants.

One valid complaint I received was about toilets, specifically that we hadn't warned people we wouldn't have any. Suggest we add a line to the website event form about whether toilets are available, and if not where the nearest public facilities are. In our case there were public toilets less than 2 miles away which people could have used.

Additional comments from Simon & Miffy
The changes needed to the map were many and significant – many more than we expected - even though the last update had been only 3 years earlier. Hotter summers and longer autumns are delaying vegetation dieback. We fear climate change may impact events more often in future.

Despite starting surveying in January 2022, there were significant delays before we could start amending the map (using Open Orienteering Mapper). Knowing the work was becoming urgent, Robin Fieldhouse was volunteered to take over surveying and mapping. His help was much appreciated but he is inexperienced at mapping and was twice away abroad on business at critical periods (and at short notice). His input was helpful but left us making many changes through November with little or no time to spare! The end result was good enough but we wouldn’t want to repeat this exercise! We recommend the tasks of map updating and planning are separated from the outset.

We were told that after we made all the changes using OOM, the changes would be added ‘manually’ onto the base map in OCAD. This seems very inefficient and wonder if it’s necessary; can the base map stay in OOM format? We would be happy to survey Croydon Hill further (including areas not used for ‘our’ event), but would not wish to do so without a change in the process.

Regarding pre event messages to entrants, someone told Simon that (because of the snow) he had frequently checked the QO website throughout the Saturday to check whether the event was still on, but nothing was said. Updates would have been helpful. Fabian4 allows emails to be sent to all entrants; can this be done on racesignup?

When one runner was reported overdue by her friends, a preliminary search was delayed as we had no copy of the map for her course (Green). All the spare maps from the start had been taken home by Bill Vigar by that stage [note by Richard - I was aware of this and had agreed to it without realising this could be critical later]. There was an all control map. It took a little time to handwrite on the ACM which controls were on Green before a search could begin. It should be standard practice that the First Aid team and the organiser have a full set of maps for every course (and an ACM) precisely to enable the Organiser to arrange a prompt and effective search.

Entry numbers were very low, especially on the shorter courses. Consideration should be given to the pros and cons of making QOFLs Regional Level events, which would attract more runners, especially from other clubs and/or those who are motivated by BOF ranking points.

The absence of a controller concerned us but we thought it was normal for QO Local events. Having an overseer is extremely helpful for guidance on courses, safety issues and to keep to a timetable. For Local events, BOK have (or had) a “Series Co-ordinator” who would carry out this mentoring/safety role for all events in that series. A luxury that a larger club can afford perhaps ☺

Membership report

23rd January, 2023

New members since 17th November 2022:

· Sidney Vine, Wellington, M8
8th Dec

· John Greenhalgh, Chard, M45 13th Jan

· Tommy Greenhalgh, Chard, M12

· Paul Roberts, N. Cadbury, M60 15th Jan
 

Club returns at 23rd January, 2023:

· 38 Seniors, 17 Families (26 seniors, 16 juniors), 2 Juniors

= 57 membership units

Total = 64 seniors, 18 juniors  
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